University of Rhode Island

DigitalCommons@URI

Washington Office Exhibit (1962)

Education: National Endowment for the Arts and Humanities, Subject Files II (1962-1996)

4-23-1962

Washington Office Exhibit (1962): Correspondence 07

Claiborne Pell

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.uri.edu/pell_neh_II_74

Recommended Citation

Pell, Claiborne, "Washington Office Exhibit (1962): Correspondence 07" (1962). Washington Office Exhibit (1962). Paper 21.

https://digitalcommons.uri.edu/pell_neh_II_74/21

This Correspondence is brought to you by the University of Rhode Island. It has been accepted for inclusion in Washington Office Exhibit (1962) by an authorized administrator of DigitalCommons@URI. For more information, please contact digitalcommons-group@uri.edu. For permission to reuse copyrighted content, contact the author directly.

April 23, 1962

David G. Carter, Esq.
Director
Museum of Art
Rhode Island School of Design
Providence 3, Rhode Island

Dear Mr. Carter:



It was a pleasure, indeed, fo hear from you, and I am happy to note that Professor Franklin has agreed to serve on the selection panel. He will be hearing in the near future from my Assistant, Mrs. Isabelle Leeds, concerning the details. I appreciate the support of the School of Design and hope that bringing paintings by Rhode Island artists to hang in my Washington office will prove to be a mutually successful plan.

I was most interested in the points you raised concerning U. S. Customs regulations in connection with the importation of works of art and have referred your letter to Secretary Dillon to find out whether this matter is receiving appropriate consideration at this time.

You may be sure that I will follow this problem closely and hope that the Treasury and Commerce Committee now making the study will come up with some helpful recommendations.

Warm regards.

Sincerely,

SSIRJM:RH

Claiborne Pell